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Dear Friends of Sierra Leone,  

We are all deeply concerned about the grow-

ing Ebola crisis in Salone.  Daily reports indi-

cate that the threat is severe, growing, and 

long lasting. As you may know, the Peace Corps 

Volunteers were taken out of the country re-

cently, and the U.S. Embassy is evacuating 

staff family members as well. Over 1,000 cas-

es of Ebola have been reported throughout 

the region. The majority of Sierra Leone cas-

es are in the eastern area of the country, but 

the virus continues to spread.  

Friends of Sierra Leone will be making a con-

tribution to one of the international organiza-

tions dealing with Ebola. We want to contrib-

ute in the most impactful and responsible way 

during this time of crisis. In the meantime we 

will continue to update you with information as 

it is received.  The effects of Ebola are far 

reaching in West Africa. Coming on top of the 

ten -year rebel war, the Ebola outbreak is hav-

ing a devastating impact on every facet of Si-

erra Leonean society. Early reports indicate 

that starvation is already occurring in some 

parts of the country.  While lending assis-

tance in the current Ebola health crisis, 

Friends of Sierra Leone remains committed to 

the long -term development of Sierra Leone.  

The Friends of Sierra Leone community is 

uniquely positioned.  We are all trusted mem-

bers in our Salone communities and can use 

our voices to lend support and help. Morale in 

Salone is at rock bottom.  If you have family 

and/or friends now living in Sierra Leone, 

please reach out to them. Telephone them 

with words of love and concern about whatõs 

happening in their country.  Everyone is wor-

ried about catching this dreaded disease and 

false rumors are swirling. Use your voice to 

reinforce the health precautions and to dispel 

untruths about the causes of Ebola.    Our 

personal relationships are our strength. Let us 

use them to the fullest advantage.  

We encourage you to contact our Board Mem-

bers with any comments, concerns, or sugges-

tions. Updates about possible funding oppor-

tunities and other efforts will be forthcom-

ing. Look to our website, listserv, or Facebook 

page for more information.  

Respectfully,  

Peggy Murrah  

President  

Friends of Sierra Leone  



 

 

Page 2    Friends of Sierra Leone Newsletter     September 2014  

Dear Volunteers and Staff of Peace Corps Sierra Leone: 
 
As you all know, the health, safety and security of our Volunteers and staff are our top priorities. 
Over the past several months, we have been closely monitoring the current outbreak of Ebola in 
Guinea, Sierra Leone and Liberia, in collaboration with leading experts from the Centers for Dis-
ease Control (CDC) and the U.S. Department of State. We have been providing guidance on pre-
cautions recommended by CDC and other health experts to minimize risks of exposure to the 
Ebola virus. 
 
Unfortunately, in one of our countries, two Volunteers have had contact with a community mem-
ber who later died of the Ebola virus.. At this point, they are in good health and not presenting 
any symptoms of Ebola. 
 
However, in light of this and the documented continued spread of the virus, Peace Corps has de-
cided to temporarily remove all of our Volunteers and Trainees from Guinea, Sierra Leone and 
Liberia. Peace Corps will continue to work with CDC and State Department to monitor the Ebola 
outbreak to determine when it is safe for Volunteers and Trainees to return to post. 
 
We will be arranging flights for you to return to your Home of Record as quickly as we can get 
reservations. We will be purchasing a round trip ticket for you. You will be on ñAdministrative 
Holdò until we can return you to country, during which time you will receive $32/day allowance to 
help defray costs. We would ask each of you to quickly pack a travel bag, with any valuable pos-
sessions, and secure your house and belongings to be left until your return. Post staff will be con-
tacting you directly about the logistical arrangements. 
 
This decision is being made out of an abundance of caution; and we do want to move quickly to 
reduce any risk. Finally, we would ask you to continue to avoid any contact with people who are 
sick, including those complaining of malaria. Your PCMO will provide instructions on your person-
al care once back in the States.  
 
We recognize the anxiety this situation may have caused you and your loved ones back home, 
and we want to personally thank each one of you for your commitment to service and the high 
values of the Peace Corps. We look forward to welcoming you back to Sierra Leone as soon as 
possible. We will keep you apprised of our ongoing monitoring with CDC. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dick Day and Karen Swails  
 
Regional Director and Country Director 

Ebola 
As most of our readers already know, Peace Corps has temporarily removed 

all Volunteers and Trainees from Guinea, Liberia, and Sierra Leone.  Below is 

a copy of the letter that was sent to Volunteers on July 30, 2014.  
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Annual Meeting - July 28 -30, 2014  

By Patty Bruzek  

Twenty -five of us gathered at the    

Meridian, Georgia, dock on July 28th to 

take the ferry to Sapelo Island for the 

Friends of Sierra Leoneõs 2014 Annual 

Meeting.  We enjoyed three nights at 

the Reynolds Mansion, had great meals 

and time to enjoy the beach.  

The group included a Returned Peace 

Corps Volunteer from 1962 and two 

from the first group to go back in 2010, 

and many in between. The first evening 

we discussed the current involvement of 

Friends of Sierra Leone:  

 

¶ Curent proects and how people can 

apply for future projects.  

¶ Current advocacy issue: Contacting 

our senators to encourage them to 

confirm the appointment of an am-

bassador to Sierra Leone.  

¶ Current membership and how to get 

more people involved in our group, 

especially those who have let their 

membership lapse. 

¶ Peggy and Patty shared information 

about their meeting with Peace Corps 

in Sierra Leone in February.  

¶ The the Ebola virus and how we can 

be involved and best help.  

 

Tuesday morning we took the ferry back 

to Meridian so we could meet with Wil-

son Moran and watch the movie "The 

Language You Cry In" featuring Mary 

Moran (Wilson Moran's mother) and her 

connection to Sierra Leone. We had a 

presentation by the McIntosh SEED 

(Sustainable Environment and Economic 

Development) group, which is a grass -

roots, community -based organization 

working in McIntosh County, Georgia. 

Their work is guided by the social, eco-

nomic, environmental, and cultural inter-

ests of the community.  

 

After lunch we were treated to a 

presentation by the Gullah Geechee Ring 

Shouters, who are now one of the 

world's top performing artists of the 

Gullah Geechee culture.  Joe  Beatty of 

University of Florida gave a presenta-

tion on his research about a Muslim 

slave (Bilali Muhammad) and his connec-

tion with Sapelo Island.  We then re-

turned to Sapelo and had a wonderful 

evening. 

 

We had free time Wednesday morning 

to explore the island and then we met 

Wednesday afternoon to have presenta-

tions by Susan Eastwood and Arlene Go-

lembiewski. Both had reconnected with 

people from their Peace Corps years 

when we had the annual meeting in Free-

town in 2011.  
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Susan spoke about the work they are do-

ing to promote the school and scholar-

ships to get the students to school. She 

was looking for ideas on how to proceed 

with this. There was a recommendation 

to look into the qualifications of the 

teachers and how to get them certified.  

 

Arlene spoke about the Sherbro Founda-

tion and all that she and the Paramount 

Chief and a local teacher have been able 

to accomplish in the past three years.  

See http://sherbrofoundation.org.  This 

website shows how much they have been 

able to do with lots of community coop-

eration.  

While at the meeting we received the 

very bad news that Peace Corps was 

sending all of the current Peace Corps 

Volunteers home with a round trip ticket.  

They hope to be able to return when the 

Ebola crisis has abated.  

 

There was mention of having the 2015 

Annual Friends of Sierra Leone Meeting 

in Freetown next summer. More discus-

sion on that later.  We left to go home 

on Thursday afternoon.  

 

 

Annual meeting attendees on the ferry between Meridian and Sapelo Island.  



 

 

September 2014     Friends of Sierra Leone Newsletter     Page 5 

The dining room  

Live oaks from 

the mansion 

front veranda  

The Reynolds 

mansion. 


